

City of Concord, New Hampshire

Mayor Jim Bouley

TO:

Members of City Council

FROM:

Mayor Bouley

DATE:

June 15, 2023

RE:

Transportation Policy Advisory Committee Appointment

I propose the appointment of the following individual to the Transportation Policy Advisory Committee.

 Nicole Fox, 19 Merrimack Street, Concord. If approved, Nicole Fox will serve as an At-Large Representative for a three-year term expiring July 31, 2026. Nicole Fox's letter of interest is attached.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, these proposed appointments are being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the July 10, 2023 City Council meeting.

 From:
 Nicole Fox

 To:
 * City Clerk

 Subject:
 TPAC

Date: Wednesday, June 14, 2023 5:13:44 PM

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe]

Mayor Bouley.

I would like to be considered for appointment to the City's Transportation Policy Advisory Committee. I have been a resident of Concord for the past 15 years and I would like assist the City in planning future transportation investments and I believe I have a perspective that would benefit our community. Professionally, I am a transportation engineer with more than 20 years of experience in roadway and multi-modal design and planning, which brings a strong understanding of standards, policies, and competing interests related to infrastructure. In addition, my husband and I are raising three children in Concord and I am very interested in ensuring safety for all users, whether they are traveling in cars, by bike, or on foot.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need further information. Thank you, Nicole Fox 19 Merrimack St